[image: image1.jpg]Namowa Assoaaron REERE I 1
OF StATe Uniury
CONSUMER ADVOCATES




Contact: David Bergmann, Office of the Ohio Consumers’ Counsel (614) 466-9559

Consumer advocates ask federal court to overturn FCC’s decision
on telephone billing rules
Silver Spring, MD – March 29, 2005 – The nation’s utility consumer advocates are asking a federal court to overturn a Federal Communications Commission (FCC) decision that they contend allows deceptive telephone charges to continue. The appeal was filed by the National Association of State Utility Consumer Advocates (NASUCA), the organization of state officials that has called for a ban on many “regulatory” charges that appear on long-distance and cellular bills.

“Consumers demand and deserve truthful telephone bills. Unfortunately, in response to our call for misleading charges to be eliminated, the FCC has failed to take any meaningful action that will benefit our nation’s telephone customers,” said David Bergmann of the Office of the Ohio Consumers’ Counsel and Chairman of NASUCA’s Telecommunications Committee.
Under the FCC’s decision, misleading charges will continue to be imposed on cellular and long-distance customers’ bills. Due to these charges, NASUCA believes many consumers do not discover the full cost of these services until after they receive their monthly bill. In addition, the charges prevent customers from making true price comparisons when shopping for telecommunications services. 
“Instead of bringing consumers truth in billing, the FCC has taken consumer protections a step backward by eliminating individual states’ rights to protect cellular customers from deceptive bills,” said Bergmann. “We hope the federal court will recognize that states are best positioned to protect their residents.” 

The charges NASUCA seeks to have banned are those which are not mandated or approved by any government or regulator but whose names suggest otherwise. Examples include a “Regulatory Assessment Charge,” a “Regulatory Cost Recovery Fee.”

The appeal - filed yesterday in the U.S. Court of Appeals for the 11th Circuit in Atlanta - challenges the FCC’s March 10 response to NASUCA’s call for a ban. NASUCA believes the FCC’s response:
· Allows the deceptive and misleading long-distance and cellular charges to 

continue.
· Denies states the ability to protect consumers from deceptive cell phone 

charges.
· Fails to strengthen its billing rules, which have not served to protect 

long–distance customers. Instead of any meaningful enhancements, the FCC decided to expand the coverage of its existing inadequate rules to cellular companies.

In its call for a ban on surcharges, NASUCA argued that only those fees specifically authorized or ordered by the government should be allowed on bills; any other amounts now included in company-imposed surcharges are expenses that the companies can recover through per-minute rates or the price of their monthly calling plans.

About the National Association of State Utility Consumer Advocates (NASUCA)

NASUCA is a non-profit, national organization of 43 state offices designated to represent consumers in state and federal utility proceedings. NASUCA regularly participates in proceedings before the FCC and other federal regulatory agencies.
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